

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We recognize how important it is for parents to watch their children compete on the field or on the court so we have re-evaluated the new guidelines regarding spectators at winter sports. With Gov. Brad Littles' recent Stay Healthy Order, public and private gatherings, including extracurricular events, are limited to 10 people plus essential personnel.

Effective today, D91's new guidelines for winter sports will allow a limited number of parents to attend the games/matches. Cheerleaders will have the opportunity to perform during halftime. The athletic directors at Skyline and Idaho Falls high schools will oversee this process:

- Ten parents for each team freshmen, JV and Varsity -- will be allowed into the gymnasium to attend home games. (*One parent per player on the roster*). We will not be able to accommodate parents from visiting teams.
- The gym will be cleared after each home game to allow the next set of ten parents to attend.
- If there are more than 10 athletes on the roster, a rotation will be set up to make sure each parent gets an opportunity to watch their child participate.
- All parents will be required to wear a mask when they are in the gymnasium. Parents who refuse to wear a mask will forfeit their chance to attend games/matches.
- For wrestling, a total of ten parents will be allowed in for the first half of the weight classes and then another 10 parents will be allowed in for the second half of the weight classes.
- Every effort will be made to live stream the home and away games/matches.

We will continue monitoring conditions and make further adjustments as needed. Please do your part to support our athletes by following the local health guidance, most importantly, stay home if you are sick, experiencing symptoms or awaiting test results, practice social distancing by staying at least six feet a way from others and wear a mask.

Thank you, George Boland Superintendent